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March 26, 2020.

Dear Wedgewood Community

I hope everyone is safe and well!  I know these are very challenging times but we are stronger when we all work together. I have been in contact with the staff and they have all mentioned how they miss their students, colleagues and the Wedgewood community. Hopefully we will all be together soon and back into our normal routines, but please be advised that the Ontario Government has notified us that schools will not re-open on Monday, April 6th. We will keep you updated with additional information when we receive it. 

Over the last few days I have been reaching out to families for information about an email address they could share with us so we can maintain contact with each other. Thank you to those of you who have already provided that information. We also need to know if students have access to the internet and a device at home. If your child does not have access to a device, please email me directly at lisa.beischlag@tdsb.on.ca.

You may have heard that the Ministry of Education has provided online resources to help students remain engaged and learning while at home. To access Learning at Home go to https://www.ontario.ca/page/learn-at-home. The TDSB has also posted some engaging material at https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Elementary-School/Supporting-You/Health-Active-Living/Coronavirus/Learning-Resources to support those resources provided by the Government. 

Student well-being and mental health continue to be an important focus for us. Resources for students and families can be found at https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Elementary-School/Supporting-You/Mental-Health-Well-being/Resources-During-Covid-19. I drove by the school the other day and was cheered to see some families out for a walk while maintaining proper physical distancing. Exercise and alternate ways to be social are important for all of us as we work through this challenging period in our lives. 

During this week and the next, my colleagues and I will be working with our Superintendent to ensure our students continue to thrive. We are gathering information, assessing needs and formulating plans. I will communicate with you as soon as these plans are formalized. I will be using School Connects and our website to provide these important updates and additional information. If you have any questions, concerns or feedback, please email me before April 5th and I will get back to you as soon as possible. Please remember that our Director has also posted letters and resources on the Board website. I wish you all continued health and wellness.

Sincerely

Lisa Beischlag - lisa.beischlag@tdsb.on.ca
Wedgewood Junior School


5 Swan Avenue, Toronto, Ontario M9B 1V1  Tel: (416) 394-7150  Fax: (416) 394-6323





Lisa Beischlag, Principal














